What’s On Your Mind?
Who is responsible for assessing the performance of the minister?

Every now and then someone asks me a question like, “Who is responsible for assessing the performance of the minister?”
It is sometimes assumed that the session or the personnel committee of the session should review the minister’s work within the congregation.  It is an understandable assumption since, on the surface, it appears the minister is employed by the congregation and therefore the minister’s performance ought to be assessed by the same people who assess the work of the other congregational staff such as organist, secretary, caretaker and so forth.  

According to the polity of our denomination, however, the minister is accountable to the presbytery and not to the session or congregation.  It is the presbytery that approves the minister’s call to a congregation.  It is the presbytery that ultimately releases the minister from the congregation.  During the period in between, it is the presbytery that oversees the work done by the minister.  

How does the presbytery oversee the work done by the minister?   It is hoped the presbytery and minister will develop the kind of rapport that fosters effective communication throughout the year so that solid ministry is celebrated while troubles are dealt with without delay and fairly.   The presbytery also assesses a minister during its periodic visitations to the congregation.  Further, if there are serious complaints within the congregation about the minister’s efforts that cannot be resolved locally, the presbytery will usually become involved.  
In practice, most ministers strive to cooperate with the session and the congregation and try to meet needs and expectations.  This is, nevertheless, an enormous task.  A congregation of 100 people may have 100 ideas about what the minister should do and how the minister should do it.  Sometimes we joke about the expectation that a minister ought always to be available in the church’s study but also spend time every day visiting in hospitals and member’s homes.  Naturally no minister can be all things to all people.  It is hoped sessions and congregations will be understanding when it comes to the demands placed on the minister and cooperate with the minister to make the most of the minister’s time and gifts.
It is the presbytery, not the session or the congregation, that assesses the performance of the minister.  
Blessings,
Don Muir
Associate Secretary

General Assembly Office.
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What’s on your mind?

Do you have a question about the polity of our church?  Are you confused by something that happened at session, presbytery, synod or General Assembly?  Puzzling over a section of the Book of Forms?  Send your questions to The Rev. Don Muir and he will strive to answer them in future issues of For Elders in a manner that maintains confidentiality and seeks to be helpful to the church at large.  
Contact Don at:     dmuir@presbyterian.ca      50 Wynford Dr.,  Toronto, Ontario   M3C 1J7
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